
STT-Technical Communication in Earth Science

Earth Sciences 450

Section: D100

Term: 2006 Fall

Instructor: Dr. John J. Clague

Discussion Topics: General

This course provides earth science students with improved technical communication skills. 
Students will be trained to (1) write technical reports in a clearer, more understandable 
manner and (2) present more effective technical talks and poster presentations. Students will 
also be trained to prepare resumes. Enrollment is limited to 15 students.

Course format

EASC 450/750 is a seminar course, with full student participation. There will be one 2-hour 
seminar each week. 

Writing module (65%)

At each seminar, students will be given a set of questions that will serve as a focus for the 
lesson the following week. Students are expected to come to each seminar prepared to answer 
these questions and to contribute significantly to the class discussion.  Each student will 
write several brief reports of 4-5 pages on topics assigned by instructor. The reports will 
be critiqued by the instructor and students during the seminar to provide feedback on 
writing. The critiques will focus on organization, grammar, and style, not content.

Talk/poster module (30%)

Each student will prepare, and present to the class, one 15-minute PowerPoint presentation. 
The presentation will be critiqued by the instructor and students. Each student will also 
prepare a technical electronic poster that the instructor and class will evaluate.

Resume module (5%)

Each student will prepare or update their resume (curriculum vitae) in order to have it 
critiqued by the instructor and students.

Grading: Written weekly assignment completion 10% 

Contributions to seminar discussions 20%



STT-Technical Communication in Earth Science

PowerPoint presentation 15%

Electronic poster 10%

Mid term examination 20%

End-of-term paper 25%

Student evaluation criteria

A written mid-term examination will evaluate the student’s understanding of materials and 
concepts covered in the first half of the course.

The final evaluation will be based on a 10-page essay on a topic assigned by the instructor. 
The essay will be assessed by the instructor in terms of organization, grammar, punctuation, 
spelling, style, clarity, and the degree to which the student\202s writing has improved over 
the course of the term.

Required Texts: Strunk, W., Jr. and White, E.B. 2000. The Elements of Style. MacMillan 
Publishing Company, New York ISBN 0-205-30902-X

Recommended Texts: None

Materials/Supplies: None

Prerequisite/Corequisite: None 

Notes: Web resources
                                    University of Toronto Writing Centre:  
http://www.utoronto.ca/writing/advise.html and links

Questions? Contact John Clague, TASC1-Rm7417, 291-4924, jclague@sfu.ca

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


